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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE:
November 13, 2013
TO:
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson
Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee
FROM:
Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:
Driver Safety Shields Update
POLICY

This report is for informational purposes only. 
BACKGROUND

In the 2012 Adopted Budget, it was established that all new bus purchase specifications shall include driver safety shields to address driver safety concerns.  MCTS convened an Operator Safety Shield Committee made up of MCTS staff and Local 998 representatives.  This committee collaborated on a shield design deemed acceptable for the new bus purchases. Fifty-five buses purchased in 2013 arrived pre-equipped with the driver safety shields approved by the committee and are in service today. Buses arriving in 2014 will also have operator safety shields pre-installed.
In the 2013 Adopted Budget, an amendment was approved to fund the retrofitting of 326 MCTS buses with driver safety shields (Project WT071).  The shield costs were estimated at $2,285 each, including installation, for a total expenditure of $745,000.  It was subsequently decided that installation would be done in-house.
During the first quarter of 2013, MCTS proceeded with a two-step sealed bid for the acquisition of driver safety shields.  In a two-step sealed bid process, the first step involves a review of the bidders’ technical qualifications and approach.  The second step involves a review of the pricing.  A bidder may submit price only if they pass Step 1.  The intent to award is issued to the bidder with the lowest price.
In Spring, a MCTS selection committee reviewed the prospective bidders’ written designs and technical approach.  All four plans presented were deemed acceptable and the bidders subsequently installed their prototypes onto MCTS buses for further evaluation.  It was then determined by an evaluation committee that only one of the prototypes was deemed acceptable.  MCTS proceeded with Step 2 with this bidder and an intent to award was made.  A protest was filed by another bidder and was determined to have merit.   The intent to award was rescinded, effectively re-opening Step 1.
In September, all bidders were offered the opportunity to resubmit and install a second prototype.  After this review, the evaluation committee determined that two bidders presented acceptable designs.  An intent to award was issued to the bidder with the lower price.  This second intent to award also resulted in a protest.  That protest was denied and an appeal was subsequently filed.  
MCTS Appeals Committee conducted an appeal hearing on November 1st.  On November 12th, the Appeals Committee issued a decision to deny this protest.  Subsequently, MCTS has moved forward with a purchase order.  It is expected that the in-house installation of safety shields will begin in early 2014.
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